
 
 

Town of Monroe 
Po Box 63  

Monroe, N.H. 03771 
Phone 603-638-2644 

Fax 603-638-2021 
Email: monroeselectmen@roadrunner.com 

 
SELECTMEN MEETING MINUTES 

May 17, 2022 
 

Selectmen Present: John Blanchard, Justin Bradshaw  
Public:    Keith Merchand 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by John Blanchard.   

 
1. Approval of the minutes from 5/10/2022 Selectmen Meeting.  Justin moved to accept the 

minutes as written.   John seconded the motion and it passed unanimously 
 

2. Public Input   
 

3. Discussion items 
a. Revised Overhead Door estimate – there are still questions regarding this estimate.  The 

Selectmen would like Randy to come in and explain 
b.  
c. Solicitation for FY2025 – 2034 Ten Year Transportation Improvement Projects from 

North Country Council – Justin suggested a couple of projects to add to this list would be 
the road by Lang’s house and repair (or replacement) of all guardrails in the Town of 
Monroe.  Will put together the information for these projects. 

d. Review of Projects  
i. Grange Hall Road – Justin stated will need to have center line, road edges, and a 

stop line painted after paving to prevent issues.   
ii. Veterans Memorial – determining how best to have the names placed on the 

memorial. 
iii. Trees for Municipal Building – decision was to order 60 trees which are 2 – 3’ tall 

($30 ea).  Keith Merchand stated he will order the trees and let Randy know root 
ball size, delivery date, etc. 

e. Diane reviewed several items 
i. The Smutty Hollow Culvert  - NHDOT expects to visit on 5/24.  Will let the 

Selectmen know the time when it is set. 
ii. The School has requested Town History for the Merle Powers Award – Selectmen 

agreed to donate the book(s) 
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4. Items for Approval – the following items were approved: 

a. Town Hall Usage Request 
b. Town Hall Equipment Usage Request 
c. Report of Timber or Wood Cut 
d. Building Permit 

 
 

Justin moved to adjourn the meeting and John seconded the motion. The meeting adjourned at  
8:55  p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,   
Diane Gibson Smith - Administrative Assistant 


